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We’ve had a hectic week this week at Gayton with lots of different trips going out over the 
course of the week. 
 
First to head out this week were Year 4. As you will be aware from last week’s newsletter, they 
set out on Monday to the Yorkshire Wildlife Park. Incredibly lucky to get such a sunny day, the 
children had a wonderful time meeting lots of the different species of animals that call the park 
home, such as polar bears, sea lions, lions and tigers. A member of the public stopped Mrs Aujla 
to remark on the fantastic behaviour of Class 5, in particular, and we are extremely proud of all 
the children who represented the school so well during the trip. 

 
On Tuesday, our Year 3 children set off for Matlock Farm Park. The children all had the            
opportunity to handle small animals, feed the family meerkat mob and get up close to the       
llamas and alpacas. Again, the children had a wonderful day, behaved beautifully and            
represented the school really well all day.  
 
And finally, on Thursday, our Year 4 children got back on the bus, this time heading for the    
Derby Arena with their ukuleles in tow. As part of their work this year with the Derbyshire Music 
Partnership in learning to play the ukulele, they had the fantastic opportunity to play along with 
the Halle Orchestra on Thursday. This was a fantastic opportunity for them to really put a              
purpose to their learning of an instrument and to see just where learning to play an instrument 
well can take you.  
 
Please remember that I am still unable to authorise any term-time leave of absence requests this 
year and, in the majority of cases, these will incur fines. These requests should be made in     
advance and not retrospectively please. 
 
 

Kind regards, 

Mrs J Hill 

Book Bags 
As the end of the year approaches, could we remind you to avoid buying expensive 
school bags for your children? We routinely get pulled up on Health and Safety     
audits and Fire audits that our cloakrooms in the corridors take up too much room 
and this is due to the size of the bags that children are bringing to school—these 
very often knock off coats hung on top onto the floor. 
 
From September 2025, children will only be allowed to bring a book bag to school: there is no 
need for a larger bag than this—a book bag will fit a water bottle and reading books and this is 
all the children NEED to bring to school each day. 
 
From 30th June, the school office will be selling book bags: you will be able to purchase these       
directly using your School Money account and they will be sent home with your child.            
Alternatively, book bags can be purchased directly from uniform suppliers Schoolwear Solutions, 
Chaddesden or Uniform Direct on Babington Lane. Plain navy book bags from other suppliers 
are also available (e.g. Amazon). 



School Dinner Menu 
The children have been feeding back to Mr O’Donnell via the School Council about our 
new school dinners. Whilst overall, they are fans of the new company, Mellors, they 

have also expressed their disappointment that weekly pizza has disappeared from the 
menu cycle and that the popular ‘all day breakfast’ from the opening menu did not appear on 
the main menus after the launch menu. 
 
Last week, myself and Mrs Hardisty met with the rep from Mellors and fed this back and—great 
news—weekly pizza is back: this time on ‘Meat-free Mondays’ and the All Day Breakfast also 
makes a return to the new menu cycle—next week too! We have also spoken to the team about 
having a suitable halal option for each day and we are happy that this is now in place. 
 
So, whilst we will be on our Week 2 menu next week, please have a good look at the menu as 
there have been some changes. The menus can all be found on the app or the school website for 
reference and the Week 2 menu can be found here. School dinners cost £2.80 each day and must 
be paid for in advance please.  

Summer 2 Prefects 
Congratulations to this half term’s prefects who have wowed staff with their attitude and effort, 

particularly over the last few weeks!  

Year 3–Arjun  
Year 4—Lola 

Year 5—Malina 
Year 6—Annelise 

Year 6—Ava 
Year 6—Seth 

Year 6—Aaliyah 

Coming Up Next Week…. 
End of year events are approaching thick and fast now, so please keep an eye on the diary dates 
pages each week. 
 

Thursday 26th June—Movie Night is back—at the request of the School Council—see next page 
for details. 
 

Thursday 26th June—Lower School Sports Day & Friday 27th June—Upper School Sports Day 
Both events start at 9:15am and run up to lunch time. Please ensure your 
child has sun cream, a sun hat and plenty to drink. Parents and carers are 
welcome to join us via the field access gate on the car park. You are      
welcome to take photographs or film your child but we do ask that you    
DO NOT share these on social media as you do not have permission to 
share images or film of any other children you may mistakenly capture. 
Thank you, in advance, for your co-operation and understanding.  
 

This year, at the request of your children, we will be holding parents’        
races! Please come in appropriate footwear if you wish to take part! 
Please see our diary dates page for our reserve dates just in case either event is cancelled due to 
poor weather. 
 

https://gaytonj.derby.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/Week-2-June.pdf


Movie Night is 
Back! 

 

 
 
 

Thursday 26th June 
Tickets £2—available next week in the 

hall before school or online with your 
School Money account 

 
£1 bags of sweets available 

Please collect at 5:15pm 
 
 



2024/25 DATES 

Thursday 26th June 9:15am-11:30am approx. Lower School Sports Day 

Thursday 26th June 3:30-5:10pm Minecraft Movie Night—£3 per ticket 

Friday 27th June 9:15am-11:30am approx. Upper School Sports Day 

Tuesday 1st— 
Thursday 3rd July 

All Day City-wide transition Days 

Friday 4th July All Day Sponsored Event Day—NEW DATE! 

Wednesday 9th July All Day Year 5 Seaside Trip—details to follow 

Thursday 10th July 9:15am-11:30am approx. RESERVE DAY: Lower School Sports Day 

Friday 11th July 9:15am-11:30am approx. RESERVE DAY: Upper School Sports Day 

Friday 11th July 3:30-5:00pm Summer Fair 

Wednesday 16th &  
Thursday 17th July 

6:30pm Year 6 Production to Parents—details to follow 

Friday 18th July All Day Year 4 Britain Since 1950s Day—details to follow 

Friday 18th July TBC Year 5 Camp—details to follow 

Week Beginning Monday 21st 
July 

All Week  No swimming for Years 3 and 4 

Monday 21st July 5:30-7:30pm Year 6 Leavers’ Party 

Tuesday 22nd July All Day French Day 

Wednesday 23rd July 12:15pm Leavers’ Dinner Special Menu 

Thursday 24th July All Day Reward Day—non uniform for all children 

Thursday 24th July  3:30pm Break up for Summer Holiday 

2025/26 DATES 

Thursday 4th September 2025 All Day INSET 1 

Friday 5th September 2025 All Day INSET 2 

Monday 8th September 2025 8:55am First day back at school 

Monday 3rd November 2025 All Day INSET 3 

Friday 13th February 2026 All Day INSET 4 

Monday 1st June 2026 All Day INSET 5 

Thursday 23rd July 2026 3:30pm Break up for Summer Holiday 

Plant Donations  
Mrs Glasby and Mr Reed are ready to venture back outdoors with their   Gardening Club now 
that the weather is better. If anyone has any bedding plants that can be donated for use in    
borders of pots at the front of school, please get in touch via the main office. All donations    
gratefully received.   
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